COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

November 21, 2013
The November Board meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta. President Carol Fay called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

ATTENDING: Carol Fay, Bonnie Epperson, Marian Jones, Becky Gallup, Shirley Morrison, Julie Mock, Suzy Pelovsky and Patty Six.
MINUTES: Patty Six moved to approve the Minutes from the November 14 General Meeting and the October 17 Board Meeting. Julie Mock seconded that motion and the motion carried.
Carol read a clarification of the State of California regulations regarding raffles, basically saying that total expenses for conducting the raffle cannot exceed 10% of the total gross receipts from the sale of raffle tickets. She also the clarified the use of the storage space based on tenant guidelines received from Goleta Valley storage. Tenants are not to run a business from the storage unit, there can be no workshops, no fabricating, no animals. Community Quilts meets once a week, for about 3 hours and do comply with the rules of the Storage Company.

The Board discussed the present and future costs of transportation to Road to California and other Quilt shows. Consensus was that the trips must be self sustaining and that the price to members be enough to cover all costs. Now at $40 for members and $45 non-members. The guild needs 45 people to cover all the costs. If the price of show tickets or the bus transportation goes up, we need to have in place a means to raise the rates for next year. Julie Mock moved that for next year, we recommend that bus trips may be raised by $5.00. Patty seconded and the motion was passed. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: In the absence of Toni Percival, the full report was put on hold. The members were given the Treasurer’s Report July 1-October 31. Julie moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a later explanation of $32.00 in the month of November for community quilts. Patty seconded and the motion was passed.
BUDGET: Shirley moved that the budget be accepted as written (knowing that it may change during the fiscal year.) Suzy seconded the motion and the motion carried.

BOARD & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Community Quilts:  Bonnie announced that as of the last meeting 24 quilts and 26 Christmas stockings had been finished. The 24 quilts will be delivered to Bethel House this month. At the December meeting it will be arranged that Bethel House be there to accept the quilts. Community Quilts will call Meals on Wheels and Food for the heart if they wish to be recipients of the gift placemats. The Open Sew on December 14 will be an opportunity to create the needed placemats.

Programs: Suzy discussed the Christmas party plans as well as the speakers already lined up for 2014. Carol requested that Suzy create a budget for the year. Suzy is contacting presenters and getting contracts signed and returned to the guild. 

The December 12 Holiday Party will be a potluck with entertainment by The Carpentaria Community Church  Bell Choir, a sing-along, Luann Kessi “Midnight in the Garden” presentation, and a volunteer cookie exchange for those members who wish to do that. There will be no library, no give-away table. There will be Show and Tell and a short business meeting. Suzy will contact member Kika to find out about an appropriate honorarium for the Bell Choir.  The set up starts at 4pm. Bonnie and Suzy discussed further needs at the Christmas Party; paper goods, drinks, table décor, cups and dishes. Paper goods and table cloths will be moved to the church from the storage units prior to the party. 

PROGRAM & WORKSHOPS:  
January 9: Jerry Granata: The Mantality of Quilting. Workshop: Quilting with unusual fabrics. Still to come from Jerry, a supply list, viable kit available for $20.00 and just what techniques he will be teaching. Patty will follow-up with Jerry Granada because there are very few sign-ups for his January workshop. The Board discussed the appropriate time to cancel—the workshop, not the lecture.


February 13: Sheila Frampton- Cooper, Lecture: Modern quilting  Workshop: “Express your true self: one piece at a time”.


March 13: Cara Gulati: Lecture: “So you want to make an art quilt.”  Workshop: Scroll gradation. Questions will she sell fabric, need to alert Roxanne’s to get a supply of the ombre fabrics she may need.


April 10: Bobby Finley Lecture: The quilt revival and trunk show. Workshop: Tile quilt block.


May 8: Challenge: Monkeying around. No speaker, pipe drapes for challenge display, Book sale?, Fabric Sale?


June 12: No speaker, Round robin of crafts offered and taught by our members. No workshop.

July 10: New Member picnic/potluck


August 14: Susan Else, Lecture: Off the wall: quilting in three Dimensions. Workshop 3-D “Adventure in the Garden”.

September 11: Planning for the quilt show, no workshop


October 9: Patt Blair “A painter’s path to quilting.” Workshop: painting of fabrics with inks or fusing. 


November 13 (nothing yet)


December 11 Holiday party

Workshops: Julie reported that the Community Center would like the Guild to cancel in advance for the months we will not have workshops and will not need the space.
We will cancel in May (but perhaps move an Open Sew to Saturday, May 10) and
June, July, Sept., December

New member Helmina Schenck is willing to do a Round Robin (June Mtg) or a Learn and Sew for the guild.
OLD BUSINESS: Schedule reorganization of the church storage closet. Bonnie suggested an idea for the creation of an opportunity quilt. She discovered vintage embroidered flannels that could be the focal points in a new quilt designed and completed by willing guild members.
Fundraiser idea put forth: an Open Studio tour. Members would be charged $10.00 to tour the studios of Quilters within the guild or the smaller guilds in the Santa Barbara area.

NEW BUSINESS:

Nora McMeeking has requested that she be able to sell her new book at a meeting. She is willing to give a short talk and trunk show if desired. Consensus was that  a table could be set up at the December Meeting. Carol will ask her if that is OK.

A member has suggested that the guild meeting be earlier, perhaps daytime or 6:30pm. The current time is working for the members. Most work and the daytime and earlier start would be too difficult to do.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Shirley Morrison
Recording Secretary 

December 1, 2013
